Gulshan Senior School English Language, Class X

Worksheet 1 Comprehension

Read the passage below and answer the questions that follow:

Philosophy of Education is a label applied to the study of the purpose, process, nature and ideals of education. It can be considered a branch of both philosophy and education. Education can be defined as the teaching and learning of specific skills, and the imparting of knowledge, judgment and wisdom, and is something broader than the societal institution of education we often speak of.

Many educationalists consider it a weak and woolly field, too far removed from the practical applications of the real world to be useful. But philosophers dating back to Plato and the Ancient Greeks have given the area much thought and emphasis, and there is little doubt that their work has helped shape the practice of education over the millennia.

Plato is the earliest important educational thinker, and education is an essential element in "The Republic" (his most important work on philosophy and political theory, written around 360 B.C.). In it, he advocates some rather extreme methods: removing children from their mothers' care and raising them as wards of the state, and differentiating children suitable to the various castes, the highest receiving the most education, so that they could act as guardians of the city and care for the less able. He believed that education should be holistic, including facts, skills, physical discipline, music and art. Plato believed that talent and intelligence is not distributed genetically and thus is be found in children born to all classes, although his proposed system of selective public education for an educated minority of the population does not really follow a democratic model.

Aristotle considered human nature, habit and reason to be equally important forces to be cultivated in education, the ultimate aim of which should be to produce good and virtuous citizens. He proposed that teachers lead their students systematically, and that repetition be used as a key tool to develop good habits, unlike Socrates' emphasis on questioning his listeners to bring out their own ideas. He emphasized the balancing of the theoretical and practical aspects of subjects taught, among which he explicitly mentions reading, writing, mathematics, music, physical education, literature, history, and a wide range of sciences, as well as play, which he also considered important.

During the Medieval period, the idea of Perennialism was first formulated by St. Thomas Aquinas in his work "De Magistro". Perennialism holds that one should teach those things deemed to be of everlasting importance to all people everywhere, namely principles and reasoning, not just facts (which are apt to change over time), and that one should teach first about people, not machines or techniques. It was originally religious in nature, and it was only much later that a theory of secular perennialism developed.

During the Renaissance, the French skeptic Michel de Montaigne (1533 - 1592) was one of the first to critically look at education. Unusually for his time, Montaigne was willing to question the conventional wisdom of the period, calling into question the whole edifice of the educational system, and the implicit assumption that university-educated philosophers were necessarily wiser than uneducated farm workers, for example.

- 1. What is the difference between the approaches of Socrates and Aristotle?
- 2. Why do educationists consider philosophy a 'weak and woolly' field?
- 3. What do you understand by the term 'Perennialism', in the context of the given comprehension passage?
- 4. Were Plato's beliefs about education democratic?
- 5. Why did Aquinas propose a model of education which did not lay much emphasis on facts?

Gulshan Senior School English Language, Class X

Worksheet 2 Grammar and Language

Write down the definition of the following **including examples**:

1.	Adverbial Clause:	
2.	Adjectival Clause:	
3.	Noun Clause:	
Find out what are wrong with the sentences and rewrite them correctly:		
1.	My mother told me: You are going to have to wash your hands for 20 seconds.	
2.	Walking through the kitchen, the smoke alarm was going off.	

3.	Susana said told her mother that she was going to meet his friends and return before midnight.
4.	Thor Ragnarok is a good movie when it came out.

Gulshan Senior School English Language, Class X

Worksheet 3 Comprehension

Read the passage below and answer the questions that follow:

Today I Rabindranath Tagore complete eighty years of my life .As I look back on the vast stretch of years that lie behind me and see in clear perspective the history of my early development, I am struck by the change that has taken place both in my own attitude and in the psychology of my countrymen -- a change that carries within it a cause of profound tragedy.

Our direct contact with the larger world of men was linked up with the contemporary history of the English people whom we came to know in those earlier days. It was mainly through their mighty literature that we formed our ideas with regard to these newcomers to our Indian shores. In those days the type of learning that was served out to us was neither plentiful nor diverse, nor was the spirit of scientific enquiry very much in evidence. Thus their scope being strictly limited, the educated of those days had recourse to English language and literature. Their days and nights were eloquent with the stately declamations of Burke, with Macaulay's long-rolling sentences; discussions centered upon Shakespeare's drama and Byron's poetry and above all upon the large-hearted liberalism of the nineteenth-century English politics.

At the time though tentative attempts were being made to gain our national independence, at heart we had not lost faith in the generosity of the English race. This belief was so firmly rooted in the sentiments of our leaders as to lead them to hope that the victor would of his own grace pave the path of freedom for the vanquished. This belief was based upon the fact that England at the time provided a shelter to all those who had to flee from persecution in their own country. Political martyrs who had suffered for the honour of their people were accorded unreserved welcome at the hands of the English.

I was impressed by this evidence of liberal humanity in the character of the English and thus I was led to set them on the pedestal of my highest respect. This generosity in their national character had not yet been vitiated by imperialist pride. About this time, as a boy in England, I had the opportunity of listening to the speeches of John Bright, both in and outside Parliament. The large-hearted, radical

liberalism of those speeches, overflowing all narrow national bounds, had made so deep an impression on my mind that something of it lingers even today, even in these days of graceless disillusionment.

- 1. From the first paragraph, give a synonym for 'deep':
- 2. What helped the Indians to conceive of a notion of the Englishmen?
- 3. 3. Who could read and gain from English literature?
- 4. From the third paragraph, give an antonym for 'victorious'
- 5. Whose speeches did Tagore listen to, as a boy? Give reference to the phrases in the passage to justify your answer.

Gulshan Senior School English Language, Class X

Worksheet 4 Directed Writing

Write a formal letter to a university you are applying to. Your letter must be convincing and show why you should be granted an admission into the university. You should use a separate page for this assignment and use a proper formal letter format.

Gulshan Senior School English Language, Class X

Worksheet 5 Creative Writing/Composition

Describe the impact that COVID 19 can have on the world. You may choose to discuss the economic, environmental or any other impact that you can write on and present your judgment on the matter.